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Overview 
 

During a site walkout in Newton Le Willows, an 
Improvised Explosive Device (IED or homemade 
bomb) was seen in the 4 foot by the site 
team.  Whilst moving to a point of safety, another 
similar IED was found in the 6 foot. 
 
Staff evacuated the immediate area and made an 
emergency call. 
 
The Rail Incident Officer (RIO), British Transport 
Police (BTP) and Army Bomb Squad attended to 
assess the devices and they were deemed unviable, 
in that they would not denotate and were no danger 
to staff, surrounding homes or the rail infrastructure. 

 

  The Army Bomb disposal team removed the devices 
and confirmed the materials inside were flammable, 
with evidence of spirits and debris so were likely 
intended to be incendiary type devices. The devices 
were removed to a designated safe site. 
 
The IED's consisted of two plastic bottles containing 
liquid and metal shards or razor blades and a wick 
sticking out from the bottle top. The 
perpetrators,  intended target and motivation 
remain unknown with a BTP investigation 
underway.   
 

 

Immediate action required 
 

• Be vigilant - If you see something that 
doesn't look right follow the HOT 
Protocol: 

o Hidden – Has a deliberate 
attempt been made to hide the 
item? 

o Obviously suspicious – Does the 
item have obviously suspicious 
characteristics? 

o Typical – Is the item typical of 
what you would expect to find in 
this type of location? 

• If something doesn't look right report it 
to control immediately. 

 

  • Download the Network Rail "Be Aware" 
App from the Network Rail App 
catalogue. It provides guidance on what 
to do if you see a suspicious item, witness 
unusual activity and tells you how to 
report what you have seen amongst 
other useful information. 

• Ensure you have completed the 
mandatory Counter Terrorism and 
Security on the Railway training 

 
For more information visit the Network Rail 
security hub 
If something doesn't look right, report it to 999 or 
BTP on 61016. 
 

  
 

 

  Part of our group of 
Safety Bulletins 

  

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs6.newzapp.co.uk%2Ft%2Fclick%2F1562193026%2F123416044%2F16024845&data=05%7C01%7CLiz.Chiariello%40networkrail.co.uk%7C6870b0266df041c7d59408da9732a4ad%7Cc22cc3e15d7f4f4dbe03d5a158cc9409%7C0%7C0%7C637988541004258155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EcCtdWmYdkuPpmzuEAd%2B7Hzzn04m%2B7nCaY%2Fjxwypc7I%3D&reserved=0

